

Park Board Meeting Minutes
February 17, 2025

The February 17, 2025, Cascade Park Board meeting was called to order by Chairman Rausch at 5:00 p.m. at the Cascade City Hall with Orr, Manternach, Rausch and Hailey Rausch answering roll. McLees was absent.

Motion Orr, second Hailey Rausch to approve the agenda – all ayes, motion carried.

Motion Orr, second Rausch to approve the meeting minutes from January 6, 2025 – all ayes, motion carried.

Motion Hailey Rausch, second Manternach to approve the January 2025 financials – all ayes, motion carried.

The board received a Thank You for the donation of $25,000 from the pickleball committee.
 
The board reviewed pool related charges and manager/guard wages from 7 other cities. After reviewing this, Motion Hailey Rausch, second Orr to make no changes to pool pass prices for the 2025 season – all ayes, motion carried. Additionally, motion by Hailey Rausch, second by Manternach to increase guard base wage to $12.00 per hour, keep the increase for every consecutive year worked, manager pay range $640 to $750 per week – all ayes, motion carried.

The board reviewed costs for water fountains with bottle filling station for New City Park (2 at this location), Riverview Park and the Coohey Trail. The listed price is $2,949 each, but with state pricing and discount for purchasing more than 1 unit will decrease this cost. Motion Hailey Rausch, second Manternach to purchase 4 of the water fountains with bottle filling stations in stainless steel – all ayes, motion carried.

Motion Orr, second Manternach to adjourn the meeting at 5:37 p.m. – all ayes, motion carried.

Respectfully submitted by 
Deanna McCusker, City Administrator
